
 
MEETING RECORD   

Subject: Bicycle Advisory Committee – Minutes of Meeting Page 1 of 3 

File No: COR2006/2 

Document Ref: D17/108786 

Venue: Meeting Room, Level 1A, 1 Pope Street, Ryde 

Date: Monday, 7
th

 August 2017 

Time: 6.00pm  Started at: 6.00pm  Closed at: 7.30pm 

Chair: Councillor Terry Perram (in the absence of Councillor Maggio) 

Meeting Support (MS): Linda Smith – EA to the Mayor and Councillors 

Staff Convenor: Harry Muker, Manager – Traffic, Transport and Development 

Circulation: Minutes circulated to committee members on 20 September 2017  

 
 

Committee Role: 
 

The primary role of the Bicycle Advisory Committee is to: 

 

 Advise Council on all matters relating to cycling in the City of Ryde. 
 
Committee Members as per the Terms of Reference 
 

Present Apology Name Position Title Organisation 

  Councillor Roy Maggio Chairperson  City of Ryde 

  Councillor Terry Perram Delegate City of Ryde 

  Andrew Parker Employee Experience and Transport Manager Optus 

  Vicky Walker RMS RMS 

  Alf Torrisi Community Representative  Bike North 

  Doug Stewart Community Representative Bike North 

  Alison Pryor Community Representative Bike North 

  Jill Hartley Community Representative  

  Robert Alcock Senior Project Manager (Infrastructure) Macquarie University 

 
 
Additional Attendees 

Name Position Title Organisation 

Harry Muker Manager - Traffic, Transport and Development City of Ryde 

Muddasir Ilyas Traffic Engineer City of Ryde 

Christopher Gordon Candidate for East Ward in upcoming election  

Linda Smith EA to the Mayor and Councillors City of Ryde  

 
 

 

Details 

 Action 

 
1. 

 
Attendance and Apologies 

 
As noted above. 
 

 
 
 
Noted. 
 

 
2. 

 
Confirmation of Bicycle Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes from meeting held on 5

th
 June 2017 

 
The Minutes from the meeting held on 5

th
 June 2017 were confirmed. 

 
Actions arising from the Minutes: 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Noted. 
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Details 

 Action 

 
Khartoum Road Bus Stop 
 
The obstacles in this location to be removed.  The width of the ramp is not the same as the width of the path. 
 

 
Further 
information to 
be provided. 

 
3. 

 
Updates provided on the completed capital works during financial year 2016/17 
 
New shared path – Aldephi Street to Kent Road North Ryde/shared path between Adelphi and Leonard Place 
and shared path between Leonard Place and Kent Road. 
 

- Minimum spacing of 1.4m between the bollards shall be maintained. 
 

Culloden Road – Waterloo Park link Marsfield – Traffic Island upgrade 
 
First Ave Cycleway – Ryedale Road to Blaxland Road 
 
“Bow-tie” marking Cottonwood Crescent 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Noted 
 
 
 
 
Installed 

 

4. 
 
Minor Works Update 

 
4.10 and 4.11 of minor works action list – The steel barriers located at Hawkes pathway between 
Beswick Avenue and Parklands Road should have been removed as they are non-complying.   
 

Council has painted the existing non complying bollards. Bike Committee was advised in previous meeting that 
the barriers were installed to stop cars and motorbikes utilising path as a shortcut and Bike Committee has 
agreed not to replace with bollards. 
 
Path from Robinson Street to Forest Road in the vicinity of Ryde Secondary College. 
 

- There are a number of tree roots on the path making travel dangerous for cyclists and pedestrians. 
- The bollard near the bridge should be removed.  It is low and dangerous. 
- The erosion in the vicinity of the bridge has made the path unrideable. 
- The path should be sealed. 
- The kerb ramp however is badly eroded. 
- Consideration should be given to creating a shared path which could be used by school students if it 

continued to the school. 
- The distance from the bridge to the kerb ramp is approx. 56m. 

 
Lachlans Line 
 

- The direction signs at Wicks and Waterloo Road are not in the standard COR format. 

 
 
 
Noted 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To be 
included in 
Bike Plan 
update, 
expected in 
2018. Funding 
to be 
considered in 
subsequent 
years. 
 
 
 
Developer 
notified 
 

 
5. 

 
Major Works Update 

 
Future bike path between Balaclava and Vimiera Roads beside Epping Road. 
 
Plans for the Epping Road path should be brought to this committee prior to finalisation. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Noted 
 
 

 
6. 

 
General Business 

 
Bike Week 2017 
 
It was noted that it may not be possible to use Elourera Reserve for Bike Week activities as the site is currently 
under construction. The end of the Shrimptons Creek pathway was recommended but not confirmed. 
 
Connect and all surrounding businesses need to be notified of the event. It may be possible to place a window 

 
 
 
 
 
Lisa Pears 
and Connect 
to be involved 
with all 
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Details 

 Action 

display and provide publicity material at a local library. 
 
John Whitton Bridge 
 
The solid centre line on the northern approach has not been replaced and is needed urgently. 
 
Council to request AusGrid to reinstate the bike counter at the bridge and send the recorded data. 
 
Bike User Statistics 
 
It has been reported recently that the number of bike commuters has been declining but not in all areas. 
 
Bike Count data would be useful to determine what is happening regarding bike use in Ryde. 
 
Epping Road – Bike counters 
 
It was suggested that when the RMS undertakes upgrades to Epping Road, that bike counters be installed. 
 
Suggested locations – cross over with Shrimptons Creek and in the vicinity of Paul Street.  
 
Thanks to Councillor Perram 
 
Councillor Perram was thanked for his support of cyclists and cycling during his time on Council. 
 
The support of Councillor Perram has helped achieve the improvements which have been made in the local 
area. 
 
 

publicity. 
 
Solid Centre 
Line to be 
marked 
 
AusGrid to be 
contacted 
 
 
RMS to be 
contacted 
 
 
RMS to be 
asked 
 
 
 
 
Noted and 
unanimously 
endorsed. 

 
7. 

 
Next Meeting: 
 

Next meeting – TBA  
 
Meeting Room Level 1A, 1 Pope Street, Ryde 
 

 
Noted. 
 

 


